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12 February 2021 
 
Edina Amponsah-Dacosta 
Department of Public Health and Family Medicine 
 
Dear Dr Amponsah-Dacosta 
 
Harry Crossley Postdoctoral Fellowship 2021 
 
Thank you for your application for the above-mentioned Fellowship. I have great pleasure in informing you 
that you have been awarded the Harry Crossley Postdoctoral fellowship with a value of R240 000. There are 
no benefits, and tax-free status will be arranged with the South African Revenue Service.  
 
Kindly note the following: 
 
• Please inform our office (research.health@uct.ac.za) whether you accept or decline the fellowship by 

19th February 2021.   
• The postdoctoral fellowship may not be held in conjunction with a fellowship from the Faculty Research 

Committee (FRC).  
• A postdoctoral fellowship is an opportunity for academic career development, and you may be expected 

to participate in activities in the Faculty that contribute to your own development and that of other 
postdoctoral fellows, for a maximum of 5% of your time.  

• You are encouraged to participate in developmental opportunities offered by the University’s Research 
Office. 

• You are required to submit reports on the research activities carried out with the aid of the Fellowship, 
by 30th May 2022.  

• You are required to acknowledge the Harry Crossley Foundation in any publications arising from the 
Fellowship, both during your tenure and after its conclusion. Please forward a full copy of all such 
publications to the Faculty Research Office. 

 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Ambroise Wonkam 
Deputy Dean: Research 
 
CC: Dr Benjamin Kagina - Research Supervisor 
CC: Mrs Beverley Vicars - Research Finance 
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